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DCCAs with Population Exceeding the Permissible Limits 
of the Population Quota 

(Final Recommendations) 
 

District 
DCCA exceeding 

permissible 
limits 

Population and 
deviation 

percentage 
Reason 

Eastern C33  
Hing Man 
 

21,541 
(+25.28%) 
 

Because of the size, 
shape, accessibility 
and development of 
the area 

 C34  
Lok Hong 
 

11,301 
(-34.27%) 

Because of the size, 
shape, accessibility 
and development of 
the area 

Southern D17  
Stanley &  
Shek O 

24,624  
(+43.21%) 
(same as in the 
provisional 
recommendations)

Because of the need 
to preserve 
community identities 
and local ties 

Wong 
Tai Sin 
 

H07  
San Po Kong 

22,099 
(+28.53%) 

Because of the need 
to preserve 
community integrity 
and local ties 

Kwun 
Tong 

J22  
Lai Kong 

23,204 
(+34.95%) 

Because of the need 
to preserve 
community integrity 

Tuen 
Mun 

L08  
Shan King 

21,535 
(+25.25%) 

Because of the need 
to preserve 
community identities 
and local ties 

 L24  
Po Tin 
 
 
 

22,072 
(+28.37%) 
(same as in the 
provisional 
recommendations)

Because of the need 
to preserve 
community identities 
and local ties 
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District 
DCCA exceeding 

permissible 
limits 

Population and 
deviation 

percentage 
Reason 

Tuen 
Mun 

L29  
Tuen Mun Rural 

21,510 
(+25.10%) 

Because of the need 
to preserve local ties 

Yuen 
Long 

M19  
Tin Heng 

21,913 
(+27.45%) 

Because of the need 
to preserve 
community integrity 

 M23  
Tin Yiu 

23,882 
(+38.90%) 
(same as in the 
provisional 
recommendations)

Because of the need 
to preserve 
community identities 
and local ties 

 M24  
Tsz Yau 

23,807 
(+38.46%) 
(same as in the 
provisional 
recommendations)

Because of the need 
to preserve 
community identities 
and local ties 

 M27  
Kam Tin 

10,274 
(-40.25%) 
(same as in the 
provisional 
recommendations)

Because of the need 
to preserve integrity 
or homogeneity of the 
community 

 M28  
Pat Heung North 

9,297 
(-45.93%) 
(same as in the 
provisional 
recommendations)

Because of the large 
area covered by this 
DCCA and the need 
to preserve 
community identities 
and local ties 

Tai Po P19  
Sai Kung North 

9,726 
(-43.43%) 
(same as in the 
provisional 
recommendations)

Because of the large 
area covered by this 
DCCA and the need 
to preserve 
community identities 
and local ties 
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District 
DCCA exceeding 

permissible 
limits 

Population and 
deviation 

percentage 
Reason 

Sai 
Kung 

Q03  
Sai Kung Islands 

10,303 
(-40.08%) 
(same as in the 
provisional 
recommendations)

Because of the large 
area covered by this 
DCCA (over 70 
islands), accessibility, 
and the need to 
preserve community 
identities and local 
ties 

 Q06  
Wan Po 

21,559 
(+25.39%) 

Because the average 
population per DCCA 
in the Sai Kung 
District is higher than 
the population quota, 
there is a need to 
preserve local 
community ties, and 
the revised DCCA 
would only include 
estates that are 
physically close to 
one another 

 Q14  
King Lam 

22,160 
(+28.88%) 
(same as in the 
provisional 
recommendations)

Because the average 
population per DCCA 
in the Sai Kung 
District is higher than 
the population quota, 
and there is a need to 
preserve local 
community ties 
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District 
DCCA exceeding 

permissible 
limits 

Population and 
deviation 

percentage 
Reason 

Sai 
Kung 

Q18 
Po Hong 

23,822 
(+38.55%) 

Because the average 
population per DCCA 
in the Sai Kung 
District is higher than 
the population quota, 
there is a need to 
preserve local 
community ties, and 
the revised DCCA 
would only include 
estates that are 
physically close to 
each other  

Sha Tin R03  
Wo Che Estate 

21,783 
(+26.69%) 
(same as in the 
provisional 
recommendations)

Because of the need 
to maintain the 
homogeneity and 
local ties of the 
community 

 R30  
Heng On 

22,443 
(+30.53%) 
(same as in the 
provisional 
recommendations)

Because of the need 
to maintain the 
homogeneity and 
local ties of the 
community 

S09  
Shek Lei 

21,611 
(+25.69%) 

Because of the need 
to preserve 
community integrity 

Kwai 
Tsing 

S11  
Kwai Fong 

21,745 
(+26.47%) 

Because of the need 
to preserve 
community integrity 

Islands T03  
Tung Chung New 
Town 

24,404 
(+41.93%) 
(same as in the 
provisional 
recommendations)

Because of the size, 
shape, accessibility 
and development of 
the area 
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District 
DCCA exceeding 

permissible 
limits 

Population and 
deviation 

percentage 
Reason 

Islands T05  
Peng Chau & Hei 
Ling Chau 

8,342 
(-51.48%) 
(same as in the 
provisional 
recommendations)

Because of the large 
area covered by this 
DCCA and the need 
to preserve 
community identities 
and local ties 

 T06  
Lamma & Po Toi 

5,568 
(-67.62%) 
(same as in the 
provisional 
recommendations)

Because of the large 
area covered by this 
DCCA and the need 
to preserve 
community identities 
and local ties 

 T07  
Cheung Chau 
South 

12,027 
(-30.05%) 
(same as in the 
provisional 
recommendations)

Because of the large 
area covered by this 
DCCA and the need 
to preserve 
community identities 
and local ties 

 T08  
Cheung Chau 
North 

11,878 
(-30.92%) 
(same as in the 
provisional 
recommendations)

Because of the large 
area covered by this 
DCCA and the need 
to preserve 
community identities 
and local ties 

    
Total number of DCCAs exceeding the permissible limits 

of the population quota = 27 


